
Dinner money is £2.20 per day 

Dinner money this half term is £81.40 

Friday Lunch Club is £17.60 

Monday and Friday Lunch Club is £33.00 

Breakfast club:- drop in session £2.30 per day. 

There is a suggestion box in the main reception. 

Please feel free to add any suggestions/

comments. 

Afterschool Clubs 

Afterschool clubs and music clubs start w/b Monday 14th 

September.  

This term we are introducing some new clubs, 

which we are very excited about, some of these 

are Knitting & Tapestry, Games Challenge and The 

Newspaper Club. Please remember afterschool 

clubs finish at 4.15pm prompt.  

If your child is interested in joining a club, please 

see the school office to sign up. 

You can order embroidered school 

uniform from Tesco online, follow 

the link through the homepage of 

our school website. 

Milk 

Milk this term is £7.00, look out for letters sent 

home this week. If you would like your child to 

receive milk in school, please return the slip and 

payment to the school office. 

Caring about Learning | Learning about Caring 

Dates for your diary 
• Ghyll Head—Monday 7th September—Friday 11th September  

• Macmillan coffee morning— Friday 25th September 

• Harvest Festival Church Service— Thursday 1st October 

2.00pm 
• Individual school photos—Monday 9th November 

• School finishes on Friday 23rd October for half term and     

re-opens on Monday 2nd November 
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Did you know, parents are welcome to come into their 
child's class every Friday morning from 8.45am to have 

a look at their work. 

Contact Details 
Please ensure you tell the office if any of your contact 

details have changed as soon as possible. 

Free School Meals 
There are some families who are entitled to Free School Meals 

but are not claiming so school loses the Pupil Premium Funding.  

If you think you maybe entitled, but are not already claiming, 

please call into the office for an application form or see our 
website. 



An update from Ms Sorohan 
Welcome back, I hope you all had a good Summer—we have 

made a great start to the new school year. The children are 

looking very smart in their new uniforms, please remember, 
children need to wear black school shoes and not trainers and 

fleeces are for outdoors not a replacement cardigan or jumper. 

You can find the policy on the school website, thank you for 

your support with ensuring children are in correct uniform. 
I hope you have had a chance to look at the performance data 

on the website for last year’s year 6’s. We have continued an 

upward trend especially for attainment at level 5. A huge     

congratulations to the class of 2015 and we are sure to         
continue these high standards in 2016.  

Mobile Phones 

If your child brings a mobile phone to school they need to leave 
it in the school office—No phones are allowed in classrooms, 

bags or trays. Unfortunately we can’t take responsibility for 

phones left so it is left at the child’s/parent’s own discretion. 

As a school we would prefer phones to be left at home and not 
brought into school. 

PayPal 
We are endeavouring to become a 

cashless office.   If you can pay for 

school dinners via our website and 

PayPal that would be very much 
appreciated. We have had lots of positive feedback from 

parents already using this facility. Please give it a try and get 

log-in details from the school office. You can also use PayPal to 

pay for school trips, clubs and music tuition. We are now able to 
take debit/credit card payments at the school office for 

amounts over £10.00. 

Year 5/6 

Welcome to our new year 5 and welcome back year 6. Our 

topic this term is ‘rainforests’, details can be found on our 

team letter. Year 6 please ensure you received the list of 

open days for secondary school. 

Year 3/4 

We all hope you had a good Summer break. We would like to 

welcome year 3 to lower key stage two. We would like to 

welcome Ms Fleet, Mrs Whelan and Mrs McVann to the year 

3 and 4 team. We have an exciting term ahead learning about 

Anglo Saxons in history! 

Year 1/2 

This term our topic is ‘Ourselves’.  Your child should have 

brought home a topic letter with more information about the 

different areas of learning. To link with science and D&T, 

which are the main focus for the first half term, we are 

hoping to arrange a visit to a local supermarket. Please check 

your child’s bookbag regularly for letters. If you are available 

to help with trips throughout the year please let your child’s 

teacher know. 

Early Years 

We welcome all the new children and families to our Early 

Years Foundation Stage alongside those of you who are      

returning. This term’s learning will be around the theme 

‘What makes me special?’ where they will learn about them-

selves, their families and their friends as an introduction to 

school life. The teachers will be sending out weekly         

newsletters to keep you informed about each weeks learning. 


